
DECLARATION OF SURPLUS

PUBLIC NOTICE

City of Niagara Falls, 4310 Queen St., Niagara Falls, L2E 6X5 
905-356-7521 | niagarafalls.ca

THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF NIAGARA FALLS

IN THE CITY OF NIAGARA FALLS

IN THE MATTER OF Section 34 of the Municipal Act, 2001.

TAKE NOTICE THAT at its meeting to be held on April 8, 2025, 
at the Council Chambers, City Hall, 4310 Queen Street, in the 
City of Niagara Falls, at 4:00 p.m., the Council of The Corpo-
ration of the City of Niagara Falls will consider the proposed 
closure and declaration of surplus of the following road:

AND IN THE MATTER OF the City of Niagara Falls By-law No. 
2003-16 governing the sale of land by the City of Niagara 
Falls 

Road Allowance between Lot 8 & 9, Concession 1, 
Willoughby; Road Allowance between Lot 8 & 9, 
Concession Broken Front, Niagara River, Willoughby; 
being Bossert Road, in the City of Niagara Falls, 
Regional Municipality of Niagara and shown in purple 
on the map below;

AND FURTHER, TAKE NOTICE that any person, their 
representative or agent is invited to make written 
submissions prior to the public meeting or verbal 
submissions prior to the passing of the proposed declaration. 

To participate in the public meeting, please pre-
register with the City Clerk by sending an email to  
billmatson@niagarafalls.ca before 12 noon on Monday, April 
7, 2025.  

Any questions or comments about the proposed sale may be 
directed or sent to Daramone Sikhanxay, Law Clerk, City Hall, 
4310 Queen Street, Niagara Falls, Ontario whose 
telephone number is 905-356-7521 ext. 4258 and whose 
email is dsikhanxay@niagarafalls.ca.  

DATED at the City of Niagara Falls, Ontario, this 22nd day of 
March 2025.					   
LEGAL SERVICES


